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A step closer to normalisation 
 
The announcement from the Government today outlining adjustments to the COVID-19 Protection Framework 
has been long-awaited and indicates a step in the right direction. 
 
“Today’s eagerly awaited announcement following Monday’s signal of the announcement has provided some 
further clarity, but more long-term signals versus fragmented decisions are needed to help businesses plan 
ahead with certainty,” says Leeann Watson, Chief Executive of Canterbury Employers’ Chamber of Commerce. 
 
“The lifting of limitations on outdoor gatherings is great news for our outdoor events sector, in particular for 
the Women’s Cricket World Cup and Christchurch who are hosting the semifinal and final in the coming weeks.  
Having the ability to now fill Hagley Oval will provide a huge boost to the city from this event.   
 
“Despite most major events in the foreseeable having already been cancelled, this provides a degree of 
certainty to organisers going forward and for planning next summer. 
 
“Scrapping vaccine passes and most workplace mandates, especially as our borders reopen and tourism 
resumes, is a decision that we strongly support.   
 
“It will encourage more people to have the confidence to return to normality and while this is a good start, it 
will take some time for the positive impact to be felt by the sectors most impacted by restrictions including 
hospitality, retail and events.  
 
“There continues to be frustration with the drip feeding of information.  They need certainty, they need clear 
advice, and they need to know what will trigger further changes to the COVID-19 Protection Framework. 
 
“Businesses are more than capable of making decisions to manage the risk of COVID-19 in their workplaces, 
but they cannot do so without clear and concise information.” 
 
 
- ENDS - 
 
 
For more information, or to arrange an interview, please contact: 
 
Leeann Watson, Chief Executive, 027 447 7775, leeannw@cecc.org.nz, www.thechamber.co.nz  
 
The Canterbury Employers’ Chamber of Commerce (The Chamber) is a not-for-profit membership-based service organisation that has 
been the home and voice of business in the Canterbury region since 1859. Comprised of over 2,900 member organisations that represent 
over 70,000 employees, The Chamber’s purpose is to empower people in business by providing advisory and consultancy support in 
employment relations, human resources, health and safety, international trade, manufacturing, migrant support, research and 
development grants, and training and development in many areas. www.thechamber.co.nz  
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